
ATTENDANCE

MEMBERS: 26  

VISITING  ROTARIANS: 1

GUESTS: 12 

PERCENTAGE OF MEMBERS 

ATTENDED: 43%

APOLOGIES / GUESTS and 

MAKEUPS

NOTIFY  OUR  CLUB  BY  1700  

TUESDAY PRIOR  TO  THAT  WEEK’S 

MEETING  AT: 

apologies@rotarybrisbanehighrise.com

make-ups@rotarybrisbanehighrise.com

DIRECT DEBIT 
PREPAY  FOR  OUR  

MEETINGS, EVENTS, 

SUBSCRIPTIONS AT: 

BSB  084 -034

Account Number 559347857

ROTARY GRACE

O Lord and giver of all good,

we thank you for our daily food. May 

Rotary friends and Rotary ways help us 

to serve you all our days.

Rotary Club of Brisbane High-Rise
R.I. No. 29520          rotarybrisbanehighrise.com            

HOT AIR
District 9600

Serving the Heart of Brisbane

30 April 2015

LINDSAY’S LINES
What an amazing last couple of weeks

commemorating the ANZAC Centenary. It started at

our last meeting when Daryl Wright casually

mentioned, in introducing his daughter Megan, that

she his is one of 70 Premier's Anzac Prize 2015

winners that headed off last week to attend the

Anzac Day centenary event in Gallipoli and tour the

Western Front over two weeks. Congratulations to

Megan, and I look forward to inviting her back

some time to hear of her experiences after she

returns.

Tuesday last week’s Cocktail Function at the

Qld. Maritime Museum was an enormous success

with political dignitaries lining up to recognise the

uniqueness of the occasion and ABC Radio

journalists from Sydney and Maroochydore

competing for interviews as the 110 year old

original Maheno bell (a NZ National Treasure) was

rung and replica bells were presented to not only

the Qld. Maritime Museum but also, as a surprise,

to the Maheno School.

As another surprise, Sapphire PHF’s were

presented to Peter Olds, MD of the replica

manufacturers, and our own Russell Postle, for

their continued contributions to the community,

culminating last week with the ANZAC Centenary

Commemorations.

Last Saturday, on the beach of Fraser Island

beside what remains of the shipwreck of the SS

Maheno/HMNZ Hospital Ship No.1, nearly 80 years

after it was shipwrecked, an enormous crowd

witnessed an historic ANZAC service with

Aboriginal dancing, a F18 fly-past, hakas, a

bagpiper, hymns, prayers, wreaths laid, the ode

read by the Maheno’s First Officer great

granddaughter, a bugler, national anthems sung

and the original and a replica of the Maheno’s

ship’s bell being rung.

The following luncheon, using the Maheno’s

actual 1918 Christmas Day Menu, was a great way

to cap off an amazing experience with huge

compliments to Steve Knight’s Fraser Island

Retreat team who catered for nearly 200 people,

exceeding anything they had catered there before.

What really epitomised the true spirit of ANZAC

were the 14 members from the Maheno School NZ,

as representatives of their community. By their

presence, just as the original ANZACS did 100

years ago, several communities (from across NZ,

This week manypeople were affected by the 
earthquake in Nepal.  This week we toast the 
Rotary Club of Damakin District 3292, Nepal.  They 
also meet on Thursday mornings.

INTERNATIONAL TOAST

GUEST SPEAKERS

Date Name Topic 

30 April Surprise!

7 May Mary McCoy Global Grant Scholar

14 May Louise Arvier Breakfast in the dark

21 May Margie Keller RYLA overview

ROSTER 30-Apr 7-May 14-May

Chair Phil B Julie Bryce

Set Up 
Rod Bryce Jennifer
Julie Jennifer Steve F

Close 
down 

Bryce Steve F Diana

Jennifer Diana James

Sergeant Greg Kit Barbara

NSW, VIC, ACT and here in QLD) were brought together

for a unified purpose. Principal Ryan Fraser’s

Commemorative Address at the ANZAC Service was

inspirational and it was such an honour to meet the group

that, I admit, I became overwhelmed with emotion when I

said my last farewell.

Finally, it must be repeated, a huge THANK YOU to

Russell Postle for making all this happen.



Date Event Details 

1-3 May District 9600 Rotary 
Conference

www.rotarydistrict9600conference201
5.info

Thurs 28 May
6:30pm

Rotary Art Spectacular
opening night

More info at 
www.rotaryartspectacular.com

Fri 29 May
7:00pm

AusHEAL Fundraising 
Dinner

See next page or John A for more 
details.

30-31 May Red Shield Appeal Helpers needed in the counting house.
See John L for more details

DIARY DATES 

From: Renee Cansdale
Sent: Sunday, 26 April 2015 12:11 PM
To: ChildrensAidInternational
Subject: CWC children & family are safe & well.

Dear friends and supporters of CWC,
In light of the recent devastating earthquake in 
Nepal I have briefly been in touch with CWC to 
make sure everyone is ok. Yes they are safe and 
well though I suspect deeply shocked by the 
damage to their city and people residing there. 
Kathmandu in particular is suffering terribly so 
please send your prayers. Thank-you to everyone 
who has been thinking of CWC at this difficult 
time. We will advise you of any issues for CWC 
post earthquake as we become aware of them.

Best Wishes
Renee Cansdale
President ChildrensAid International Inc

Sapphire PHF recognitions
For those who couldn’t make it to the cocktail 
function, Sapphire PHF recognitions were presented 
for their extraordinary service to the community and 
in particular, the MahenoANZAC Project, to 
1. Peter Olds, MD of Olds Engineering (makers of 

the replicas) and
2. our own Russell Postle
Congratulations to both of these gentlemen who truly 
display the Rotary virtues of “Service Above Self” and 
are worthy recipients of this valued recognition.

Rotarians enjoying 

fellowship on QM2

Ed ïI donôt have the sea legs for a cruise 

but if you do then see Mavis

http://www.rotarydistrict9600conference2015.info/
http://www.rotaryartspectacular.com/


Queensland Maritime Museum
Tuesday 21 April 2015









Have 
you liked 

it yet?

Cold & dreary day for Aussies but a 
beautiful day for a swim for Kiwis 



Eddies Epilogue
This week I learned that sometimes I should ask for forgiveness rather than ask if I can have 

something.  For example, I located the awesome chocolates I won from the easterraffle the other 
week, got the box off the bench top, opened the lid ever so gently, unwrapped a single chocolate 

easterōǳƴƴȅΣ Ǌŀƴ ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƳƛƭŜŘ ŀǘ ƳǳƳƳȅ  ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘ άƳǳƳƳȅ ƎƻƻŘέ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǘŜǎǘ ƻŦ ƎǊƛƴǎ ŀǎ L 
put it in my mouth ςthere was NO WAY she could angry at me!

Please email contributions for Hot Air to Highrisehotair@gmail.com

Making pumpkin pie Getting in touch with the local sporting teams

Do you have a room to spare for a few months?  
Or know someone who does? The club is 

expecting an exchange student from France and 
is in need of a Host family. You only need to ask 

around the club to see families that have 
opened their homes and their hearts and been 

deeply rewarded.
If you are interested please see Lindsay or Susan.


